
GRADUATIONS!  GRADUATIONS! 

Almost immediately upon arrival in the States, we traveled 

to Pensacola, FL for graduations.  Our son (Jonathan), his 

fiancée (Rocío), her sister (Patty), and 

our nephew (Chad) all graduated from 

Pensacola Christian College on May 

9
th
. Three days later, our daughter 

(Cristina) graduated from A Beka 

Christian Academy. We are so 

proud of each of them and their 

achievements. God bless you all! 

WEDDING!  WEDDING! 

We immediately left Pensacola to head back to Texas for 

Jon and Rocío’s “Legal” Wedding. (In most countries 

there is a legal ceremony and a separate religious 

ceremony for each marriage.) They were married on May 

19
th

 under the same gazebo where Beth and I were 

married almost 24 years ago (at the time).  There were 

about 80 family members and 

members of our home church in 

attendance on a warm, windy 

Saturday morning in June in 

Texas! It brought back a lot of 

memories and at the same time 

formed many new ones.  

Five days later we boarded a 

plane for Lima, Peru. On June 2
nd

, Jon and Rocio were 

married in a “religious” ceremony for all of her friends, 

family and church family. The bride and groom were then 

off for an extended honeymoon in Cusco, Peru. Jon and 

Rocío will be living in Peru for a while before returning to 

the States to begin deputation for the ministry to which 

God has called them. Congratulations, Jon and Rocío!  

MISSIONARY BOOT CAMP 

Immediately upon arrival back in the States, our oldest 

daughter left for Missouri for Reaching 

Beyond Borders Missionary Boot 

Camp! Cristina spent three weeks 

“roughin’ it” in the wilderness with 17 

other young people. She got to kill 

chickens, build latrines, overhaul an 

SUV engine and cook over open fires. 

She learned many things and made 

several life-changing decisions for the 

Lord during her time at RBB! Thank 

you, Friendship Baptist Church of Hurst, TX for 

investing in Cristina’s life in such a special way! 

AIRMAN FIRST CLASS TO MOODY AFB 

On July 23
rd

 our son, Timothy, graduated from AF Tech 

School as a member of the Security Forces and will be 

going to his first duty station as a member of the 820
th

 at 

Moody AFB in Valdosta, GA. During his tech school, 

Timothy participated in the “White Rope” program 

assisting the base chaplains 

as a volunteer.  Chaplain 

Runnels said of Tim, “I don’t 

know what you did, but I 

wish you could do it to all 

the guys here. Airman Lott is 

an excellent young man.” 
Timothy was instrumental in 

starting a prayer group among the white ropes to pray for 

requests of the airmen attending the services. We are very 

proud of you, Tim!    

Pray for us as we begin reporting to our supporting 

churches outside of Texas in August. We will not be back 

to Temple until the week of Thanksgiving!  God bless! 
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